
NEWSLETTER N0 16 2ND JUNE 2023 

 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

I am pleased to report that this year’s school photos have arrived, and the vast majority were distributed 

to the children yesterday. Grade 3 children will receive theirs on Monday – having returned from their 
camp this afternoon. If for some reason or other your child did not receive their photos yesterday, please 

contact our office staff as soon as possible. 

 

CHANGE OF DATE FOR OUR GRADE 5 CAMP 

We have changed the date for our Grade 5 camp from late August to 22th – 24th November this year. 

The camp will be held at Camp Adanac in Yarra Junction. The weather in November is most likely to be 

much better, with less likelihood of children and staff being unable to attend due to the variety of illnesses 

more prevalent in the winter months. We will provide you with further details shortly. 

 

GRADE 3 CAMP  

The camp has run very smoothly, with a great time had by all. It did rain yesterday morning but cleared 

up quickly. The rain did not dampen the children’s enthusiasm – importantly, the camp facilities cater well 

for all weather conditions. 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

ALL CANTEEN ORDERS MUST BE DONE ONLINE VIA THE Qkr! APP 

CANTEEN IS OPEN MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY 



 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs) 

 

Q. Why didn’t the school provide parents with regular updates on how things 

were going at the camp?  

A. The bottom line is that ‘no news is good news’ insofar as camps are concerned. We will 

always contact parents in case of any emergency or serious situation occurring on a school 

camp. School camps provide children with the opportunity to have a break from their usual 

routines at school and at home. For the most part, they have a great time. In cases where 

this is not so, staff in attendance at the camp would contact parents for their assistance. 

Otherwise, we do not contact you, and we do not post regular updates on the children 

having a good time. This approach also provides parents with some space from their  

children for a couple of days. There is plenty of time to catch up on all the good news from 

your child when they return. 

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE 
“If you cast your gaze to the stars, then the mountain tops will be within your grasp. Limit your 
vision, however, to lowest valleys and that is where you will surely descend..” 

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

DIARY DATES: 

  

ISS Gala Day     Wednesday 7th June 

Parent Induction (Bookings Essential) Wednesday 7th June  

King’s Birthday (Public Holiday)  Monday 12th June   

National Buddy Day - Dress in Purple Wednesday 14th June  

SSS Mass Dance Rehearsal    Tuesday 20th June 

Last day of Term (2:30pm finish)  Friday 23rd June      

 

 

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 



 

NATIONAL BUDDY DAY                                                                                                                                    

On Wednesday 14th June, the whole school will look forward to celebrating ‘National Buddy Day’ by participating in a 
range of activities with their buddy grade. Activities will promote the values of the Better Buddies framework, which  

include caring for others, friendliness, respect, valuing difference, including others and responsibility.  We are asking the 
students to dress in purple and bring a gold coin donation.  The money raised will be donated to the Alannah & Madeline 

Foundation. At Berwick Lodge we highly value our association with the Alannah & Madeline Foundation and recognise the 
great benefits of the Better Buddy Program.  

                                                                                                                            
WINTER WEATHER 

The cold weather has now set in. Please make sure that the children are dressed for the cold weather, with a warm jacket 
and a beanie. We want the children to continue to enjoy playing outside even on the colder days.  
  

LONG WEEKEND 
Monday 12th June is a public holiday. No students are required at school on this day.  

  
eSafety: OFFICE OF ESAFTY COMMISSIONER 

Follow the link for plenty of tips and practical steps to help your child explore safely and manage online issues should they 
arise. This is especially important at this age as they strive for independence and peer acceptance. 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/education-resources/iparent  
The Alannah & Madeline Foundation also share some great tips to manage online safety:  

Alannah & Madeline Foundation | Five online safety messages for… (alannahandmadeline.org.au)  
 

RECONCILIATION WEEK 

National Reconciliation Week focuses on building respectful, positive relationships between 
the broader Australian community and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. It is 

about all communities learning more about the history and cultures of the First Peoples of this land. 
Our students participated in fun activities and rich conversations this week in recognition of Sorry 

Day and reconciliation week. Students enjoyed listening to a variety of stories during library time 
with their class.  
 

GRADE 3 CAMP 
Our grade 3 students departed for Philip Island Camp yesterday.  They were all very excited as parents waved them off on 

their first camp.  We look forward to welcoming them back today and hearing about their experiences on camp.  
 

HELMETED HONEYEATER AMBASSODORS 

On Monday at our whole school assembly, our 2023 Helmeted Honeyeater ambassadors were  
announced.  Our ambassadors for 2023 are Hudson A, Sienna H, Jackson B and Jasmine C.   

Congratulations to this year’s ambassadors!  They will now work with Mrs. McCrum and the  
Helmeted Honeyeater educator at Yellingbo to learn more about the critically endangered bird which 

is our school logo.  We look forward to sharing their learning and information with our school  
community over the rest of the year. The applications from students wanting to be an ambassador 
were outstanding and are now on display in the front office.  Please come and have a look at the  

wonderful student work.   
 

WANTED ITEMS 

We are requesting donations of small plastic toys which you no longer need, for our students to play with in our Sensory 
and Community Gardens.  Toys such as plastic animals, dinosaurs, cars, McDonald’s toys are some examples.   

Please leave any donations at the office.   
Do you have an abundance of metal forks and/or metal teaspoons in your cutlery drawer?   

Donations of these items are most welcome to be left at the office.   
 

PARENT INDUCTION 

We will be holding another Induction session on Wednesday 7th June at 9:05am and a second session at 3:00pm for any parents 

interested in helping in their child’s classroom or attending any camps or excursions as a parent helper. A current Working with 

Childrens card is required. Please call 9709 6700 to make a booking. 

 

 
 Sandra McCrum, Angela Maskery and Sharyn 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/education-resources/iparent
https://www.alannahandmadeline.org.au/resources/five-online-safety-messages-for-parents-and-carers-of-primary-school-students


 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations to the following  

students who received class awards recently. 

 

Please note- only students with publicity 

approval will be listed in the newsletter. 

 

School Tours and 2024 Enrolments are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in  

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact 

the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 



 

 

This year 16 of our Grade 6 students will once again be performing as Mass Dancers in 

the Victorian State School Spectacular.  
 

They have been busy rehearsing twice a week at lunchtimes, learning 9 different dance 

routines to songs such as Live Louder by Nathaniel and Dance Like Yo Daddy by Meghan 

Trainor.   
 

We have already attended two Regional Hub Rehearsals at Officer Secondary College 

where our students were taught the choreography alongside over 200 students from all 

over the South East. We can’t wait to finish our dance routines at the end of term and 

prepare for the dress rehearsal and performance in Term 3.  

 



 

 

State School Spectacular FAQs 
 

When is the 2023 Victorian State Schools Spectacular? 

The 2023 Victorian State Schools Spectacular will be held on Saturday 9 September. The performance 
times are 1:00pm and 6:30pm.  

 

Where is it held? 

John Cain Arena, Melbourne Park 

 

How long is the performance? 

The show is approximately 2hrs 45min (including a 30-minute interval). 

 

Do I need a ticket? 

You need a ticket to attend. The performance is fully reserved, allocated seating. We recommend     

purchasing tickets as soon as possible to choose your seats.   

 

When do tickets go on sale?   

Tickets are on sale from 11am on Wednesday 7 June. 

 

How much are tickets?   

Adult: $40  Concession: $30  Child (U15): $20 

(a $6.30 service fee per transaction applies on all purchases) 

 

Where can I buy tickets? 

Tickets are available through Ticketek:  www.ticketek.com.au/spectacular or 132 849.   

Ticketek is the ONLY genuine sales outlet. 

 

Who is the show suitable for? 

It is an all-ages event. However, the music can be loud for infants and toddlers. 

 

Will there be a lockout? 

There will not be a lockout this year (but don’t be late!) 

 

Where’s the best seat in the house? 
As an arena performance, all seats offer full view of all the action. However, if you would like to be close 

to your loved one on stage, the following information might be useful.   

 

What if I am deaf or hard of hearing? 

Both VSSS performances are live Auslan interpreted. You need to use a particular LINK to book seats in 

the section where you'll be able to see the interpreters. (coming soon) 

 

Mass Dance Seating Recommendations 

It is suggested that the most suitable view of the Berwick Lodge students will be: 

 

Quadrant One (North West) 

 

Sections 19, 20, 21, 22, 23, 47, 48, 49, 50 

 

These sections should be visible on the Ticketek seating map when patrons are making an online  

purchase.  

http://www.ticketek.com.au/spectacular


 

WINTER ISS REPORT 
 

Last Friday our school played Beaconhills as it was our last game before the big Gala day. Berwick Lodge 

showed terrific sportsmanship and put a lot of effort into the game. Here are the results. 

 

Girls Netball - W - 4-3 

Mixed Netball - L -  0-6  

Mixed T-ball - W -  13-10  

Girls T-ball - W - 12-4 

Mixed soccer - W - 3-2  

Girls Soccer - D - 5-5  

Mixed Football - W - 38-21  

Mixed Kickball - W - 20-19  

 
Thanks to Beaconhills for a great day and to the teachers for coaching. Gala day will be on the 7th of June. 

Good luck to everyone participating. 

 

Written by Darcy and Amelia 

Sport Captains  
 

 

******************************************************************************************************** 
 

DIVISONAL CROSS COUNTRY  
 

On Wednesday 31st May, Kenara (4L), Shepley (4L) and Josh L (5K) competed at the Division Cross 

Country at Toomuc Reserve in Pakenham. In tough and windy conditions, the three runners ran amazingly 

in the Casey North division. Kenara was successful in progressing to the Regional Competition to be held 

on Wednesday 14th June. Kenara placed 3rd in the 9/10 years 2km event and ran an amazing race, even 

with a huge smile on her face when running!  

 

Shepley and Josh both competed in the 9/10 boys 2km to place 15th and 18th respectively. An awesome 

effort by both the boys.  

 

Berwick Lodge are so proud of Kenara, Shepley and Josh for their efforts and we wish Kenara the very 

best of luck at the Regional event. 

 

Thank you. 

Kylee Muccignat 

P.E teacher 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Don’t forget the library is open on Tuesdays, at lunchtime. Please come in and enjoy 

some colouring in, quiet reading or games. 

 

Please remember to return any overdue books and bring a library 

bag to each session. 

 
 

 

 

If any of these items belong to 

you, please come to the office 

for collection. 

 

 

BOOK CLUB: ISSUE 4 

 

ISSUE 4 IS NOW AVAILABLE. DUE TO THE KING’S BIRTHDAY HOLIDAY, THIS ISSUE WILL BE 

CLOSING EARLIER THAN USUAL. PLEASE CONFIRM ANY ORDERS BY CUT OFF DATE IS 

WEDNESDAY 7th JUNE.   

 

ALSO, IF YOUR CHILD’S CLASS HAS A NEW TEACHER THIS TERM, PLEASE CONTINUE USING 

THE PREVIOUS TEACHER CODE TO AVOID ANY ORDERING ISSUES.  

 

Happy Reading, 

 

Mrs Tsekouras and Ms Taylor J  

 



 

Do you have any clothing that your child may have          

borrowed from sickbay? 

 

If so, can you please wash and return these items as soon as 

possible. 

 

 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients  

listed (ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

The school canteen is open every Monday, Wednesday and Friday.  

 

Students are able to purchase snacks, ice cream and drinks  

                 during recess and lunch time on these days.  

 

        All hot foods and lunch orders must be ordered by  

9:00am via the QKR! app.  
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